
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

29th April 2022 

 

Outstanding Cross Country Performance! 
 

The commitment and determination required to improve your fitness, especially for Cross 
Country running, is a great achievement in itself. However, this young lady in Year 6 has 
certainly demonstrated that hard work certainly does pay off having reached a County 

Final. 
Along with her parents she travelled to Garons in Southend to run against the very best in 
Essex. At least 100 runners, if not a few more, stepped onto the start line. The course was 

flat, but very fast and our young lady carefully moved herself up through the mass of 
runners to secure 3rd!! 

Having demonstrated excellent potential back in Year 2! This young lady is an excellent 
role model and inspirational figure to our whole school community. Let’s hope to see her 

running in the future! 
Mr Proudfoot 

 

Message from Miss Stock 

Dear Parents and Carers of pupils in Year 5 and 6, 
I would like you to pass on my congratulations to your children for their excellent work and 

behaviour during the lessons I observed this week. As always I was extremely proud of them. 
I would like to give particular praise to the following pupils who will receive a Head teacher’s 

award for demonstrating excellent progress or outstanding knowledge. 
 

Casey Stevenson for his excellent attitude in class 
Jake Harvey for exemplary spelling and effort in his writing 

Daisy Howard and Chloe Southern for their impressive Maths skills. 
 

 I hope you are as proud of them as I am! – Miss Stock 
 



 
 

 
 

  

Year 2 

Last term, Year Two learnt all about China in their geography lessons. 

The children found out about the capital city, famous landmarks and Chinese schools. 
They learnt to write their name in Chinese and even wrote number bonds using Chinese 
characters. We were all very grateful to our kitchen ladies and Kingsley’s Mummy who 
cooked us a delicious Chinese dinner and gave us dumplings and prawn crackers to 

try – it brought our learning to life and we loved it all, thank you! 

 



 
 

 
 

 

Miss Le Beau Maths Challenges! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maths Challenges 

Year 3, 4 & 5 may find some Miss Le Beau 
challenges appearing on Google 

Classroom.  The aim of the challenge is 
to be able to explain your theories and 

reasons behind your answers and of 
course prove it!  I have really enjoyed 

seeing some of the responses so far and 
there are lots of team points up for 

grabs!  So keep an eye out! 



 
 

 
 

 

Netball back on Court! 
After an extended break it was fantastic to finally be able to travel with our senior Netball 

players for a tournament over in Maldon. On a chilly and blustery day we arrived at All 
Saints Primary to play against St Marys, Maylandsea and our hosts. 

The cool conditions inspired our players to get warm and keep moving, blasting our way 
towards 2 emphatic wins and a very closely contested draw with Maylandsea! The 

dedication of our players with the week in, week out support from Mrs Foster at training, 
certainly produced some excellent Netball performances. 

After the Easter break we look forward to welcoming some of the schools for some more 
games at our school. 

Well done to all the players taking part, and also our players who did not make the team 
sheet on this occasion, but will certainly feature in the future. Thanks also to All Saints for 

hosting and William De Ferrers SSP for delivering this enjoyable event. 
Mr Proudfoot 

 

 

 

 

 

Netball Home Fixture 
It was great to welcome Maylandsea and All Saints Primary Schools this week to play some 
High 5 Netball. A slightly overcast afternoon, but certainly some energetic Netball played 

by all three schools. 
We found it impossible to score against Maylandsea and they played some very skillful 

Netball. Against All Saints we definitely found some confidence and managed to win the 
game. 

To make full use of the afternoon our School Games Organiser, from William De Ferrers High 
School, also provided the opportunity to play some Rounders. Some excellent batting and 

fielding skills were displayed by all of the children. 
A great afternoon of Sport, thoroughly enjoyed by all the children. 

Mr Proudfoot 
 



 
 

 
 

 

PTA NEWS 

 

  



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Email: admin@burnham-on-crouch.essex.sch.uk 
Website: burnhamprimary.co.uk 

Contact: 01621 782070 

Farewell! 

We would like to say goodbye to Mrs 
Young (Year 4 LSA) who is leaving us to 

start her new adventure at Ormiston 
Rivers Academy!  

We wish you all the best! 

We will miss you! 

 


